
Minutes 
NYSPHSAA/ NYS   Federation 
Winter Track & Field Meeting 

September 9, 2012 
 
Meeting started at 7:00.  Representatives were on line from all Sections, CHSAA was represented by 
Tony Toro. 
 
New Federation Track and Field rules pertain to this year.  A copy of this year’s rule changes are 
attached to these minutes.  Rules most significant to indoor track was new regulations regarding 
placement of pole vault standards, new interpretation regarding baton handoffs, and new ruling 
regarding giving warnings for illegal uniforms. 
 
Discussion followed on last year’s state meet.  There was much discussion regarding parking at Cornell.  
If you have concerns about Cornell, [lease send them to Oscar, Bob Stulmaker, or me.  Our current 
contract with Cornell is for another two years.  If you have a suggestion for a new facility, contact Bob 
Stulmaker , for an official form for a proposal. 
 
We went over information for the 2013 state meet.  In a motion by Section 8, and seconded by Section 
2, and unanimously approved, there will be three flights in the long jump and triple jump, and we will 
start the first flight of the triple jump while the finals of the long jump are being contested, with the 
understanding that accommodations will be made for an athlete who qualifies for the finals in the long 
jump, and is in the first flight of the triple jump. 
 
The committees also asked if the press could be accommodated in the infield, where it would be easier 
for them to get results and interview athletes. 
 
A question was also raised while outdoor track has medals for places 1st – 8th, while outdoor track has 
only places 1 -6.  Dave Hennessey will investigate. 
 
Meeting ended at 7:55, with Dave and Oscar thanking everybody for their hard work, and wishing 
everyone a good year. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
David E. Hennessey 
Girls Winter Track Chairman 
Section V Boys and Girls Chairman 
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NEWS RELEASE 

Relay Exchange Zone, Penalty for Illegal Uniform Among 16 
Track and Field Rules Changes 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE Contact: Becky Oakes 
INDIANAPOLIS, IN (September 13, 2012) — New requirements for passing the baton in the 

exchange zone, and the penalty for wearing an illegal uniform highlight changes in high school track and 
field rules for next season.  

The National Federation of State High School Associations (NFHS) Track and Field Rules 
Committee approved 16 rules changes at its June 6-8 meeting in Indianapolis. All rules changes were 
subsequently approved by the NFHS Board of Directors.  

Rule 5-10-7 will now state that the baton shall be handed from the incoming runner to the 
outgoing runner within the exchange zone. In addition, a new note will state that “the incoming and 
outgoing runners shall not simultaneously touch the baton outside of the 20-meter exchange zone.” 

“This change will provide consistency in enforcement and will minimize a judgment call,” said 
Becky Oakes, NFHS director of sports and staff liaison to the Track and Field Rules Committee. “The new 
language fits the current technique of exchange method in high school track.” 

Beginning next season, a competitor wearing an illegal uniform will first be issued a warning and 
will be required the make the uniform legal prior to further competition. A subsequent violation during the 
competition would result in disqualification from the event. Previously, the competitor was automatically 
disqualified for an illegal uniform.  

“This adjustment of the penalty for an illegal uniform is more appropriate for the severity of the 
actual violation,” Oakes said. “The rule has been loosely enforced during the regular season and more 
strictly enforced at state tournament time. The responsibility remains with the coach to have his or her 
athletes in legal uniforms for competition.” 

Among the changes in rules for field events, the most significant perhaps is a revision in the pole 
vault. The standards or uprights shall be set to position the crossbar from 18 inches beyond the vertical 
plane of the top of the stopboard, instead of the previous distance of 15.5 inches. The maximum distance 
remains 31.5 inches.  

“This change will help vaulters land more in the center of the pad, providing a better range of 
placement of the standards and positioning the crossbar for risk minimization,” Oakes said.  

Two additional changes approved by the rules committee focus on reducing the risk of injury. 
Rules 3-19-2 and 6-2-16 will be revised to state that only legal implements used in throwing events will be 
allowed in warm-ups. Also, a new article in Rule 5-1 will recommend, when feasible, an obstacle-free 
zone on the inside and outside of the track at least 1 meter in width. 

Five other changes in throwing events were approved by the committee:  
• Rule 6-2-2 requires the three preliminary trials to be taken in fights of no less than five in the 

order in which the competitors are listed for competition. 



• In Rule 6-2-3, with no action from the games committee, one more competitor than places 
scored will advance to the finals. 

• In Rule 6-4-2, a range of ¼-inch will be allowed in the rim thickness of the discus (.472 
inches to .512 inches).  

• In Rule 6-5-9j, it is a foul if the competitor uses the “cartwheel” technique in the shot put.  
• In Rule 6-6-9, if the javelin breaks during the throw or in the air, it shall not count as a trial 

provided the throw is in accordance with the rules. A replacement throw shall be awarded. 
 Among the most significant changes in Rule 7 (jumping events), the committee approved the 
following revision to Rule 7-4-6 in the high jump: “In addition to the commonly used four-sided flat 
crossbar ends, the use of a crossbar fitted with alternative ends (semicircular) is permitted.” 
 In addition, the rules committee added time limits for consecutive attempts in field events which 
had not been addressed previously.  

A complete listing of all rules changes approved by the committee is available on the NFHS Web 
site at www.nfhs.org. Click on “Athletics & Fine Arts Activities” on the home page, and select “Track and 
Field.” 

Outdoor track and field is the second-most popular sport for boys, with 579,302 participants, and 
most popular sport for girls, with 475,265 participants, at the high school level, according to the 2011-12 
NFHS Athletics Participation Survey. The sport ranks second in school sponsorship with 15,954 schools 
sponsoring the sport for boys and 16,030 sponsoring the sport for girls. 

### 

About the National Federation of State High School Associations (NFHS) 
The NFHS, based in Indianapolis, Indiana, is the national leadership organization for high 
school sports and performing arts activities. Since 1920, the NFHS has led the development of 
education-based interscholastic sports and performing arts activities that help students succeed 
in their lives. The NFHS sets direction for the future by building awareness and support, 
improving the participation experience, establishing consistent standards and rules for 
competition, and helping those who oversee high school sports and activities. The NFHS writes 
playing rules for 17 sports for boys and girls at the high school level. Through its 50 member 
state associations and the District of Columbia, the NFHS reaches more than 19,000 high 
schools and 11 million participants in high school activity programs, including more than 7.6 
million in high school sports. As the recognized national authority on interscholastic activity 
programs, the NFHS conducts national meetings; sanctions interstate events; offers online 
publications and services for high school coaches and officials; sponsors professional 
organizations for high school coaches, officials, speech and debate coaches, and music 
adjudicators; serves as the national source for interscholastic coach training; and serves as a 
national information resource of interscholastic athletics and activities. For more information, 
visit the NFHS Web site at www.nfhs.org.  
MEDIA CONTACTS: Bruce Howard or John Gillis, 317-972-6900 
 National Federation of State High School Associations 
 PO Box 690, Indianapolis, Indiana 46206 
 bhoward@nfhs.org or jgillis@nfhs.org  
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